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Town of Lebanon 
 

INLAND WETLANDS COMMISSION 
 

Regular Meeting 
 

Lebanon Town Hall 
Lower Level Conference Room 

 
Monday, March 1, 2010 – 7:00 PM 

 
MINUTES 

 
 
Members Present:  Chairman James McCaw, Secretary Robert Slate, John Drum, John Bender,  
Carl Bender, James Hallene, David Martin  
 
Absent:  Keith Wentworth, Dean Gustafson 
 
Others Present:  Philip Chester, Town Planner 

  Holli Pianka, Land Use Secretary 
 
     I. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman James McCaw. 
 
    II. Approval of Minutes: 

a) February 1, 2010~Regular Meeting.   Sec. Slate motioned, Mr. Hallene seconded, 
and members voted unanimously to approve the minutes as presented. 

b) February 6, 2010~Special Meeting Sitewalk.  Sec. Slate motioned, Mr. J. Bender 
seconded, and members voted unanimously to approve the minutes as presented. 

  
    III. New Applications: None this evening.  
 
   IV. New Business: 

a)   WPCA ~ Amston Lake Sewer   
 Members of the Water Pollution Control Authority (WPCA) Chairman Jason 

Hofmann and David Martin gave a presentation of the history and proposed plan of 
sewers at Amston Lake and requested a recommendation from IWC.   
   

   V. Old Business:   
a)   #IW-10-01:  Town of Lebanon, replacement of Tobacco Street Bridge.   

Sec. Slate motioned, Mr. Martin seconded to approve application #IW-10-01.  
Vote:  Approved unanimously. 

 
b) #BUF-09-03:  Robin Chesmer, 49 Chappell Road (Graywall Farm), Assessors  

Map 220, Lot 1.  Construction of silage effluent storage basin.  IWC site walk took 
place February 6, 2010, in which the Commission found all to be in order.  Mr. 
Chester reported that an abutting property owner had requested that the Town 
conduct water sampling on their property.  The Commission took no action. 

 



Lebanon IWC 
Regular Meeting Minutes March 1, 2010       Page  2 of 2 

 
 
c) Re-appointment of Members:  Mr. J. Bender motioned, Mr. Hallene seconded  

and the Commission voted to re-appoint John Drum, Robert Slate and Keith 
Wentworth, as regular members of the Inland Wetland Commission.   
Vote:  Approved unanimously. 

 
  VI. Town Planner’s Report:  None this evening. 
 
 VII. Correspondence~ 

• The Last Green Valley Grant Program Application 
• Eastern Connecticut Conservation District Newsletter 
• Municipal Inland Wetland Commissioners Training Program Segment 1 & 2 
• Copies of State permits from Aquatic Control Technology, Inc. for water treatment 

at Red Cedar Lake and Williams Lake 
 

VIII. Moved by Mr. Hallene, seconded by Mr. J. Bender to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 p.m. 
 Vote:  Approved unanimously. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Holli E. Pianka, Land Use Secretary 
March 3, 2010     (Minutes are unapproved as of transcription date.) 


